
Deaf Missions is a Christian mission 

dedicated to helping deaf people SEE Jesus 

Christ, so they may accept Him as their Savior 

and grow in Him. Deaf Missions was founded 

in 1970. People across the United States and 

Canada, and in more than 95 other countries, 

are served by Deaf Missions. Bible visuals 

produced by Deaf Missions are used by more 

than 60 different denominational groups. The 

work is supported by freewill offerings from 

individuals, churches and organizations.  

Deaf Missions is a story of God at work. It 

seems that God is determined that deaf people 

should receive the Gospel message. He went to 

great extremes to save us all! The Great 

Commission is to preach the Gospel to every 

person - deaf people included. 

Duane King (founder of Deaf Missions) 

first met deaf people while serving as the 

minister of First Christian Church in Norfolk, 

Nebraska. During the Christmas season of 

1966, Duane was asked to deliver an 

anonymous cash gift to some deaf people. 

From this first meeting with Emery and Louise 

Booth (deaf) came the challenge to reach them 

and other deaf people for Christ. 

By 1970, God's call was so strong on 

Duane's heart and mind that he knew he had to 

preach to deaf people full-time and on March 

28, 1970, Deaf Missions was born. Deaf 

Missions was officially incorporated as an 

Iowa non-profit religious corporation in 

November of 1970. 

After-school Bible classes have been 

taught continuously at Iowa School for the 

Deaf since 1968 (even before Deaf Missions 

was founded). Classes also met at Nebraska 

School for the Deaf in Omaha until the school 

closed in 1998. 

Two other important ministries were 

started soon after Deaf Missions began. We 

helped establish Christ's Church of the Deaf in 

Council Bluffs in July of 1971. This 

congregation still meets today. Deaf Missions 

Bible Camp started in August of 1971. Deaf 

Missions has also helped other groups to begin 

Deaf churches and camps in other states. 

The year 1977 saw the beginning of 

the Extension Class Program. Students receive 

16 hours of college credit when they complete 

the studies in courses that have particular 

relevance to ministering among deaf people. 

The Extension Classes met on alternate years 

until 2003, when the classes began meeting 

annually. Sixteen different Bible colleges have 

participated in the Extension Classes, thereby 

providing high-quality education in Deaf 

ministry to their students that the colleges 

could not otherwise find or afford. 

Deaf Missions has also begun other 

training programs for deaf people and hearing 

workers, such as "God Loves Deaf People" 

seminars, "Building Better Families" 

workshops, and "Christian Interpreters" and 

"Deaf Christian Leaders" conferences. 

In 1979, Deaf Missions printed the first 

issue of Daily Devotions for the Deaf. Since 

then, Deaf Missions has published a devotion 

for every day! Currently, more than 22,000 of 

these devotion books are printed three times a 

year and mailed to deaf and hearing people in 

95 different nations. The devotions are 

translated into several other languages, 

including American Sign Language. They may 

also be read in English and American Sign 

Language on our website. 

The enormous project of translating the 

Bible into American Sign Language was 

conceived in 1981. After 23 years, we finally 

finished the ASL translation of the New 

Testament. Also, about one-third of the Old 

Testament is translated. At least sixteen other 

nations started sign language translations after 

being inspired by Deaf Missions. 

Deaf Missions has produced the popular 

made-for-TV show, The Finger Food Cafe 

Show, and is producing Big Bible Stories in 

American Sign Language, a series of videos 

teaching deaf children stories in the Bible. The 

list goes on. Deaf Missions is faithful to its 

calling. 

In August of 2011, the International Bible 

Training Center (IBTC) was launched. The 

IBTC is a three-year program to prepare and 

equip people to become preachers, 

missionaries and evangelists who will go into 

the world and reach deaf people with the 

Gospel of Jesus. 

Speaking of "faithful," that word applies to 

the supporters of Deaf Missions, who prayed 

and gave through the years - some starting 

before 1970 and continuing to the present 

time! The board and staff are noted for their 

faithfulness. And Deaf Missions depends upon 

supporters who continue giving faithfully. 

Praise God for the faithfulness of all, because 

we ALL depend on Him. 

After almost 40 years of leading Deaf 

Missions and at the age of 70 years old in 

November 2007, Duane turned over the 

leadership of Deaf Missions to Chad Entinger. 

Even with the change of leaders, Deaf 

Missions' focus and purposes remain the same 

- to reach deaf people with the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ. 

From these humble beginnings, Deaf 

Missions has grown to become a powerful 

influence, touching the lives of deaf people in 

all 50 states and in 95 different countries. Deaf 

Missions is a noted and respected leader 

among ministries with deaf people, and its 

outreach extends through more than 50 

denominations. 
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tomlewis200@gmail.com  
 

Secretary : 
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cherokeefcc@gmail.com  

Church Office Hours:  
Monday ñFriday 

8:30 amñ10:30 a.m.  

11:30 a.m.ñ2:30 p.m.  

ELDERS 
 

Kirk  Nelson 

434 - 2214 
 

Mike Sparks 

261-4730 
 

Chris Weinreich  

375-5035 

 DEACONS 
 

Mark Patten  

283-2813 
 

Mark Casey  

221-9102  
 

Jeremy Strasser  

368-4891  
 

Larry Heschke  

221-7592 

772 N. 2nd  Street  

Cherokee, Iowa 51012  

February 2, 2014  

Attendance  108  

Total Offering  $2,101.01  
 

February 9, 2014  

Attendance  126  

Total Offering  $2,434.18  

February 16, 2014  

Attendance  122  

Total Offering  $2,953.26  
 

February 23, 2014  

Attendance  97  

Total Offering  $2,106.02  

40th Anniversary 

Deaf Missions has been 

ministering with deaf 

people for over 40 years! 

Carpet Project Offering 

Sunday, April 6  
 

Carpet Bid = $ 8,539 
On Hand = $ 4,295  

 

Pray, Prepare, Give 
II Cor. 8:7; 9:7 

http://www.deafmissions.com/?PageID=6&SubpageID=1
http://www.deafmissions.com/?PageID=30
http://www.deafmissions.com/?PageID=16
http://deafmissionsstore.com/biasltr.html
http://deafmissionsstore.com/biasltr.html
http://deafmissionsstore.com/kidsfamily.html
http://deafmissionsstore.com/kidsfamily.html
http://deafmissionsstore.com/bigbistinasl.html
http://deafmissionsstore.com/bigbistinasl.html
http://www.deafmissions.com/?PageID=101
http://www.deafmissions.com/?PageID=101
http://www.deafmissions.com/?PageID=6&SubpageID=20
http://deafmissions.com/?PageID=86


Sunday Worship   10:00 a.m.  

Sunday School       9:00 a.m.  March 6, 2014  www.cherokeefcc.com  
  Fi rs t  Church  o f  Chr i s t  ~  772 N.  Second S t  ~  Cherokee ,  I A  51012  

  Many followers of Jesus have entered into a season known 

as Lent.  This is a period of 40 days with one purpose; to 

prepare for a remembrance and celebration of Jesusõ death, 

burial and resurrection.  Some use fasting while others 

undertake a reading or prayer challenge and attend special 

services designed to help them focus on the Lordõs sacrifice.  

All these practices may be established by tradition but they can be helpful as long as we do not lose 

the focus; Jesus.  Anything of self sacrifice that is done to draw attention to self is idolatry; therefore, 

it is absolutely crucial to remain focused on Jesus.  Hear the words of Jesus; ò16 òWhen you fast, do 

not look somber  as the hypocrites do, for they disfigure their faces to show others they are fasting. 

Truly I tell you, they have received their reward in full.  17 But when you fast, put oil on your head and 

wash your face,  18 so that it will not be obvious to others that you are fasting, but only to your Father, 

who is unseen; and your Father, who sees what is done in secret, will reward you.ó (Matt. 6:16-18 NIV) 

 

Our faith in Jesus must be rooted in one thing; His resurrection.  If our faith is based in the works we 

do or sacrifices we make we again walk dangerously close to the line of idolatry.  On the contrary, 

our works, sacrifice and celebration, victories, prayers, worship are all an outflow of faith in God and 

our confidence in his, and OUR resurrection.  Noted scholar Mark Moore put it this way; òThis is the 

crux of Christianity ð not whether Jesus died on a cross but whether he rose from the dead.  Indeed, 

the whole Christian religion rises or falls on this question.  Paul put it this way, "If Christ has not been 

raised, your faith is futile . . . we are to be pitied more than all menó (1 Cor 15:17, 19). Thus, whether 

or not Jesus rose from the dead is the central question we must answer to determine if faith in Christ 

is well-founded or a farce. ò (http://markmoore.org/resources/essays/resurrection.shtml) 

 

Hereõs this preacherõs point; embrace the traditions of faith but keep focused on the reason for 

our hope; Jesus.  

Bible Buddies have a new 
quest! They are going to be 
bringing in mission money to 
help purchase beef for campers 
at Camp Nebowa for the 2014 
summer camping season. 

Anyone interested in helping 
out the Bible Buddies is 
welcome to bring their offering 
to the office anytime during the week or on 
Wednesday nights.  
Letôs see how many pounds of hamburger you 

and the Bible Buddies can come up with to support 
Camp Nebowa. 

Leadership Camp  

June 6 -8 

(10th -12th grade)  
 

Blast 1 

June 8 -13 

(7th -9th grade)  
 

Jam 1  

June 15 -19 

(5th -6th grade)  
 

Teddy Bear Camp  

June 20 -21 

(1st-2nd grade with 

parent)  
 

Extreme  

June 22 -27 

(10th -12th grade)  
 

Womenõs Retreat 

June 27 -39 
 

Discovery Camp  

July 10-12 

(3rd -4th grade)  
 

Jam 2  

July 13-17 

(5th -6th grade)  
 

Blast 2 

July 20-25 

(7th -9th grade)  
 

Sportõs Camp 

July 27-31 

(5th -7th grade)  
 

Exile Camp  

August 1 -3 

The 2014 Camp Nebowa theme is now ready to roll. 
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verse it is based on is Ephesians 4:22 -24. You have 

two options for registering for Camp Nebowa. First, 

you can register and pay online at their website 

www.nebowa.com or pick up and fill out a 

registration form available here at First Church of 

Christ.  

There is other information available on their 

website too. For example, what to bring and not 

bring to camp. The camp schedule which is also 

listed below. There is also a FAQ page to find 

answers to the most commonly asked questions about 

Camp Nebowa.  

Looks like the 2014 Nebowa camp season is 

shaping up to be a fun and exciting time for our 

youth.  

You were told that your foolish desires will 

destroy you and that you must give up your 

old way of life with all its bad habits. Let 

the Spirit change your way of thinking and 

make you into a new person. You were created 

to be like God, and so you must please him 

and be truly holy.  

Ephesians 4:22 -24 

Carpet Installation Scheduled 
 

March 25 & 26 
 

Volunteers will be needed to 

remove the old carpet after 

worship service on 
 

Sunday, March 23 

Sign up to purchase 

Easter Lilies 
 

Cost is $13 each  
 

Make checks payable to  

First Church of Christ  
 

Orders Due  
March 24  

 

Sign up sheet located on 

table in hospitality area.  

http://markmoore.org/resources/essays/resurrection.shtml


I hope everyone is all well and 

toasty warm during these bitter cold 

days. Iõve been told that spring will 

be here soon, but if you are like me 

you are not quite convinced yet. Believe it or not the 

Cherokee Community School District is having their 

Spring Break starting next week. Wonõt be much fun 

for my kids if they have to be cooped up in the 

house on these cold bitter days.  

According the weather on my fancy fangled cell 

phone we should be seeing heat wave by the end 

of this week with temps in the 30õs followed by upper 

30õs and 40õs into next week. Still chilly but better 

than the teen temps weõve had. 

I know many of us are anxious to get outdoors for 

some òdirt therapyó in our gardens. For others we are 

anxious for our snow bird friends to return from 

warmer states.  

This brings me to what I want to share with you 

about our Servant Keeper database. I know that 

was kind of the long way around wasnõt it? 

Anyway the Servant Keeper database we use to 

keep track of all you fine people has the ability to 

store secondary addresses with specific time periods. 

What this means for you snow birds is that I can enter 

your winter address along with the dates you use 

that address. Then when we produce this newsletter 

your current address will be used and you wonõt 

have to have your newsletter forwarded or held until 

you return. Then when you come back to us it will 

automatically use your home address.  

Here is the catch é I actually need to have your 

winter address and the dates you use said address in 

order to take advantage of this great option in our 

Servant Keeper database. So far I only have one 

person using this option but I know there are more of 

you. So, if you would please take a moment and 

send me your winter address and the dates you use 

that address I would be grateful. You can send it to 

me through email at cherokeefcc@gmail.com or to 

the office 772 N. 2nd Street, Cherokee, Iowa 51012.  

I hope all you snow birds are enjoying the warmth 

and sunshine. We are looking forward to having you 

back with us very soon.  

 

Blessings, 

Nancy  

Thursdays 

1:30 to 2:30 p.m.  

Conference Room  

Sundays
6:30 p.m. 

Recent  
 

Charlene Peterson for recovery from a fall.  
 

Della Rupp for recovery of reoccurrence of recent illness.  
 

Quick and complete surgery recovery for Sholeen Sparks.  
 

The grandmother of Brandon R. (MCS student) who has been 
diagnosed with lung cancer.  

 Military  
Bodi Alfred  

 Frank Buck  
 Roger Howard  

 Derek Woltman  
 Kyle Skaggs  

 Levi Newman  
 Heather Sittler  

 David Weinreich  
 Zachary Eggert  
 Jeremy Strasser  Ongoing Health   

Gayle & Merry Farlee  
Mike Jansen  

 Ava Simonsen  
 Helen Dittmer  

 Lois Schlichting  
 Donna Specht  
 Mavis Weaver  
 Opal Berger  

 Mike Yaremko  
 Lola Johnson  
 Mindy Witham  

 Jack Foley  
 Sophia Schincke  

 Judy Aimers  

Nursing Assisted Living  
 Roger Sassman (Countryside)  

 Winkie Cain (Countryside)  
 Helen Davis (Villa)  

 Evelyn Helkenn (Villa)  
Helen Dittmer (Villa)  

 Esther Erickson (Gardens)  
 Vangie Sins (Gardens)  

Vera Steineke (Sunset Knoll)  

Mission Ministries  
 Midwest Christian Services  

  

Nebraska Christian College  
  

Camp Nebowa  
(Mark Leonard)  

  

South Africa  
(Mike & Caryl Stanley)  

 

CEM 
(Michael Knight)  

  

Deaf Missions  
(Chad Entinger)  

We would like to invite Bible Buddy and Truth parents to 

stay and visit with us on Wednesday nights when they 

bring their children to youth groups.  

We know your children, now we want to get to know 

you.  

There are refreshments and comfortable, relaxing 

seating arrangements.  

We can answer any questions you may have, offer 

encouragement, and develop new friendships while you 

wait for your children.  

This is a great chance to relax a little in the middle of 

your busy week.  

�¶

Love is unselfishly choosing 
for another's highest good.  

-C.S. Lewis  


